What happened at NCPH Intersessional meeting in LA

The intersessional meeting is held to discuss issues with non-contracting party house at ICANN. Non-contracted party house is simply those that do not have a contract with ICANN but are affected by its policies hence get to participate in policy development. There are two non-contracted parties, commercial and non-commercial. Non-commercial group consist of NCSG (which includes NCUC and NCSG) and commercial group. These two groups both develop policies at ICANN through Generic Names Supporting Organization.

The non-contracted party house met at the intersessional to discuss various issues related to the functioning of GNSO. The agenda can be found here: https://community.icann.org/display/ncph/NCPH+Intersessional+2016+-+Meeting+Agenda

Topics such as the common interest of non-commercial and commercial stakeholdergroups were discussed. Some aspects of the work of CCWG-Accountability (which was more related to GAC’s role in the future empowered community) was  brought up during the intersessional.

 They also covered the topic on how GNSO should interact with GAC. The new gTLD auction and the funds that are receive by ICANN from such auction was discussed as well. There is no decision on how the funds are going to be used. A working party will be formulated later on according to Corwin, that will address this issue. It was suggested that “an independent foundation with a Board that is not directly connected at present with ICANN  be formulated --so there can be no conflicts of interest --with a defined range of uses to which those funds can be dispersed”. This suggestion received support.  Some argued that strategies should be in place so that ICANN does not jeopardize its non-profit status if they were to use the new gTLD opportunity as a revenue opportunity. And it was discussed that some of the funds should go to universal acceptance measures. Dawson described the universal acceptance measure as : “ As the global route matures, as the Internet changes, that is one example of the types of things that require broad technical outreach such as IPV6 and name collisions. These are things where you need to reach out to a broad community as a new set In any event the formulation of CWG on Auction should be followed by those who are interested in this.” NCSG discussed the importance of funding for raising awareness about the usage of domain names among NGOs and Civil Society. 

During NCPH, the process and criteria of  appointment of vice chair and NCPH Board appointee was  discussed as well and the group came up with objective criteria for the selection of the vice chair. Among other things, independence and neutrality was emphasized upon. Tapani suggested that a group be formed to work and polish the criteria more. We might here more on that in the near future. 

The discussions on GNSO review working party also lead to the steps that should be taken for GNSO reform and within its constituencies. It was suggested that an ad hoc group be formulated to look into this. They will discuss this further during Marrakech. 
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